
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
PO Box 47600 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7600 • 360-407-6000 

July 28, 2025 

Tom Graham 
Director EHS, North America 
JELD-WEN, Inc.  
2645 Silver Crescent Drive 
Charlotte, NC 28273 USA  

Re: Jeld Wen – Ecology Feedback on Stormwater System Cleanout Memo 

Site Name:   Jeld Wen 
Site Address:  300 W Marine View Drive, Everett, WA 98201-1030 
Cleanup Site ID: 4402 
Facility Site ID: 2757 
Agreed Order No. DE 5095 

Dear Tom Graham: 

Ecology has received your updated Work Plan for Stormwater System Cleanout prepared by 
SLR and dated July 18, 2025. That document updated an earlier version dated May 9, 2025, 
and incorporated Ecology comments from an email dated May 12, 2025. 

Ecology requests that you proceed with the stormwater system cleanout work as soon as 
possible. The Work Plan includes line closures and outfall abandonment activities. Such line 
closures and outfall abandonment activities should be conducted in coordination with the 
consultants for W&W Everett Investments LLC (Floyd Snider and KPFF). 

Ecology requests that we be kept informed of the stormwater system cleanout work. Ecology 
should be notified within 48 hours of any identified concerns that could have a bearing on 
contamination migration. The work should be documented within a detailed technical 
memorandum document to be submitted to Ecology. That technical memorandum should 
include photographic documentation of the cleanout work as well as receipts documenting 
proper disposal of removed materials. 
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Please let me know if you have any questions regarding this letter. Ecology appreciates 
the ongoing efforts of the Jeld Wen team to clean up the Site.  

Sincerely, 

Frank P. Winslow, LHG 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Headquarters Section 

cc: Kristin Anderson, Floyd Snider 
Jason Cornetta, Anchor QEA 
Chris Kramer, SLR 
Scott Miller, SLR 
Nathan Soccorsy, Anchor QEA 
Josh Morman, Ecology  


